MAY 30 POD (UPDATE 1)

Submitted by snesbitt on Mon, 05/30/2011 - 16:54 Date: Mon, 05/30/2011

ER-2 is scrubbed for tonight's mission because of takeoff and landing conditions including out of bounds winds, convection likely occurring near take off, the chance of the ER-2 being called back shortly after launch, and the possibilities for frontal precipitation mid-day tomorrow.

We have reset the ER-2 clock, and they will launch at 15 Z (10 AM local). We will have a mission science briefing at 0500 CDT at the Fairfield Inn (TO-5 hr). The 9 AM briefing will be held at the conference room at the CF.

Citation is still down for precipitation mission, and no part has been located yet. They will fly a cloud mission at the CF at 1000 LT.

Nesbitt/Heymsfield